## The Learning Cornerstone Community Advisory Committee Meeting August 12, 2004

Attending:

Roxanne Dean Heidi Fulcher Gail Sadler Mike Winney Tomie Zamora

Minutes of April 15, 2004 meeting were approved.

## NPC Report:

Heidi Fulcher - Director, Division of Developmental Services, Winslow:

Whiteriver offered Summer II classes due to the big demand there. Arizona Ready/Child Ready classes are being offered. This program is trying to get students in the program their degrees. These classes are being offered at Hopi, Ganado, Chinle, Kayenta and Winlsow. This fall students will be taking math classes. ASU will be sending the packages for the program. Most students are energized by the classes. A \$500 stipend is offered to students. Another program we are working with is the NAVIT program. This is pre-nursing for junior and senior high school students from Heber, St Johns, Show Low, Springerville and Holbrook. Only one testing site for GED is at WMC campus. NPC is working on trying to get testing site here in Holbrook soon. GED testing this summer went up to \$60.00. Students must pre-register and pre-pay. Fee will not be refunded for "no shows". Changes in sites are: Black Mesa was dropped, Whitecone might be added, Ganado coming back need new MOU, and Ft Defiance is getting MOU today.

## WIA Report:

Navajo County- Gail Sadler

Year-end reports are 100% for Apache County and 75% for Navajo County. Program is trying to reach more people looking for TANF money to help program. Completion rate is hard to reach but are working on it. Are looking into vocation programs for clients. Clerical block classes will be at LCC this fall and at WMC in the spring. Students will take 24 credits.

## Member Reports:

Rosanne Dean - AAIC WI Program - Winslow:

Busy getting into job.

<u>Debbie Thomes – Snowflake Head Start - Snowflake:</u>

Just got back from meetings in Flagstaff. Classes start the 16<sup>th</sup>. Enrollments start this week. New bilingual instructor was just hired.

Mike Winney - Ft Defiance Agency Head Start - Ft Defiance:

Ft Defiance high school starts September 7<sup>th</sup>. Attending a workshop in Phoenix the 23<sup>rd</sup> – 27<sup>th</sup>. Some staff do not have high school diplomas so we need to get them in classes. Have three English, one math, and two language students who need classes at night. Parents also want to take classes but say transportation is a problem.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Next meeting:

November 4, 2004

11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

New Painted Desert Campus Room 143